Patient Participation Group AGM
Meeting held on Tuesday 7th May 2013
Present:
PPG Representation: Robin Louvel (Chairperson), David Watters (Vice Chairperson), Margaret Sampson (Treasurer), Maurice Webster, Laura Dean, Mitzy Spink, Diana, Nigel May and Muriel Stevenson

Practice Representation: Dr James Moore and Debbie Todd (Practice Manager)

Apologies:
Maureen Mills

1. Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved

2. Matters arising from the meeting of 22nd March 2013

· The local survey action plan has been posted on the practice website.
· The Easter raffle was a huge success and raised a total of £415.50 from both surgeries.
· The practice wheelchair needs servicing or replacing.  The tyres deflate and the foot-plate is unsafe; without sending it in to a service centre it is very difficult to obtain a service price.  The price for a new wheelchair, through Saltash Mobility is £240.00.  This is a basic wheelchair which is collapsible, easy clean, low maintenance, steel construction, max weight 250lbs, detachable arms for smooth transfer from chair to seat/bed etc and has puncture proof wheels.  The group agreed that the practice could go ahead and order a new wheelchair; it was proposed by David and seconded by Mitzy.  Robin offered to repair/overhaul the current wheelchair.  The new wheelchair should have a plate fitted saying that it has been donated by the PPG and donations for hire should be offered towards funds for the group (the practice offers short term loans to patients).  
· Robin contacted the Liskeard Fracture Clinic on behalf of  the PPG to raise concerns about its proposed closure.  On discussions it was confirmed that the fracture clinic will be continuing with a registrar (rather than being consultant led).  Robin tried to ascertain what clinics are held at Liskeard to review what other services may be in danger of closure.  Debbie confirmed that current services are monitored at the local commissioning group meetings, held monthly, and would be fed back to the group if necessary.
· Further discussions were held with regard to wasted drugs.  The current note on the bottom of the counterfoil is restricted in size and patients do not always read the message especially if they order their meds on-line.  A previous calculation of wasted drugs was audited by a member of the team and an approximate cost of £5,500 was noted for a months returned drugs.  It is a very complicated process to send wasted drugs abroad and Save the Children confirmed that it was not part of their remit. Posters are displayed outside the Dispensary reminding patients to only order medications they require by ticking the form. It was agreed that the message should be changed to make it more noticeable and the PPG will arrange a piece in the Nutree paper.
3. Chairman’s Annual Report – Robin Louvel
Robin has been the Chairman of the group since it started approximately 18 months ago.  He has decided to step down as Chairman and offered his thanks to everyone for their support.   The group was quite large when it started and they have lost a few members along the way, however, it is now growing in numbers again.

Significant events over the last year include the completion of the patient survey.  Robin wished to thank the group members on the quality of the survey and its final completion.
Over the past year the group has purchased a portable 24 hour blood pressure monitor and  ECG monitor for the surgery.  Both items of equipment are used regularly by patients.  At present there is no waiting list so further monitors are not required.

Income for the PPG fund has been raised by the Easter raffle, cash donations from patients and a grant from St. Germans shop.
There seems to have been confusion with regard to the PPG's representation with the Kernow Commissioning Group.  Robin clarified that our group is called the PPG, there is a local PPG group which is made up of members from each surgery; meetings are held monthly in Liskeard.  There is also a pilot scheme running based around the commissioning of local services.  This pilot is running locally for a year.  Should it prove successful then it will be rolled out across the rest of the county and then across the country.  There is a training day on 8th May which Robin in unable to attend.  It is important that the surgery is represented to prevent services being Truro driven with Quay Lane Surgery being a Derriford facing practice.  

Robin thanked everyone for their support again and particularly wished to thank Maureen on her hard work and efforts collating the results of the practice survey.  The group has been approached by other surgeries enquiring about the survey material.

4.
Treasurers Report – Margaret Sampson
The account took about 2 months to open when the PPG first got together.  The 1st May is therefore the start of the PPG financial year which fits in with the AGM.  Income is separated into three sections on the report (appendix 1) – raffle, cash donations and cheque donations.  Margaret has a breakdown of moneys received and is happy to detail the report further with a more comprehensive breakdown of monies if requested.  It was asked if the donation from St. Germans shop could be listed separately on the report as a community grant, which will allow an audit trail, should we need to approach them for another grant in the future.  Unsolicited monies should be listed as donations and monies applied for should be listed as grants.
There have been no claims for expenses this year.

No audit of monies is required as the balance is below £10,000.

A copy of the invoice for the ECG monitor is required for the PPG records.

Robin gave thanks to Margaret for her hard work.

5. Election of Officers for the coming year

Robin confirmed that he will still have an interest in the group despite stepping down as Chairman and will try to keep up with the Commissioning Group pilot scheme.  As previously explained he is unable to be present at the next meeting which is based around Diabetes. Maureen was going in his absence but is now unable to attend.  Margaret agreed to do the on-line training and attend.
	Election of Officers
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairperson – David Watters
	Robin Louvel
	Mitzy Spink

	Vice Chairperson – Nigel May
	David Watters
	Robin Louvel

	Treasurer – Margaret Sampson
	The PPG agreed and were happy for Margaret to remain as treasurer

	Secretary 
	There were no nominations so this post remains unfilled

	Minute taker – Laura Dean
	Laura agreed to take the minutes when she attends 


Mitzy advised the group that she would be stepping down as a member after this meeting.

6. A.O.B.
· Mitzy asked if patients were aware that the Hearing Rooms in Saltash offer NHS services as well as private.  Debbie confirmed that the Hearing Rooms has two premises in Saltash and that patients were referred to the NHS service; patients could pop into the shop to see what aids were available on the NHS.
· It was noted that there was still a lack of representation on the group from the younger generation.   A request for representation could be placed in the Nutree.
Thanks were given to Robin by the group for steering them through the first 18 months.

David requested a meeting of the committee group members prior to the next meeting.

Action Points
· Purchase wheelchair, name plate and donation arrangements (Debbie to action)
· Change notes on prescription counterfoil to reflect discussions around drug wastage (Debbie to action)

· Arrange for a note to be placed in the Nutree paper with regard to PPG representation, monies raised this year and drug wastage (David to action)

· Treasurers report to be altered to reflect grant payment (Margaret to action)

· Copy of ECG monitor invoice to be made available to treasurer (Debbie to action)

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday July 16th at 1pm at Quay Lane Surgery.
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